

UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT

"Home of the Golden Knights and Damsels"

354 Baker Street Suite 2

Mr. John Kimmel - Superintendent Phone: 8
Rimersburg, PA 16248-9211 email: Kimmel J

Phone: 814-473-6311 x 0 email: KimmelJT@unionsd.net Fax: 814-473-8201

COVID 19

October 19, 2020

Dear Parents, Students, and Community Members,

Today, USD was contacted and made aware that a person at the high school level has been in close contact with an individual who has tested positive for COVID19. Through close communication with the Department of Health, this individual has not been classified as a presumed positive case and those who have been in close contact with him/her are not recommended to quarantine at this time. Our staff has been in contact with families of the students who were in close contact with this individual and asked to monitor for any symptoms. Practices and after school events were cancelled for today out of precaution for the safety of students and staff. Our custodial staff have performed extra cleaning within the building to ensure it is prepared for our return to school tomorrow. Again, Union School District has not had a confirmed positive case of COVID19 and we continue to operate with precautions to keep all staff and students safe.

Should further guidance be received from the Department of Health which suggests a change in our current course of action, you will be contacted by Union School District with details. We thank you for you continued support and wish you well as we proceed through this week!

Sincerely,

John Kimmel, Superintendent Union School District